

THE WILBUR E. AND DOROTHY M. HALL SCHOLARSHIP

for
Students
in the
School of Nursing
College of Health and Human Sciences
University of Northern Colorado

ilbur and Dorothy Hall were high school sweethearts in Denver, Colorado. They married in 1945 during World War II and enjoyed 52 years of marriage until Wilbur's death in 1997. Both Wilbur and Dorothy came from close families where education was an important part of life. This commitment to education was carried on with their family, as all four of their children have attained at least a four-year college degree. The oldest child, a daughter, received a nursing degree from the University of Northern Colorado.

The family realizes the hard work and financial sacrifice that goes into achieving a college degree, especially one in the field of nursing. Therefore, in memory of Wilbur and Dorothy, the family wishes to establish this fund for the future benefit of those nursing students who qualify for this scholarship.

The Wilbur E. and Dorothy M. Hall Scholarship is awarded to students accepted into the clinical portion of the nursing program in the School of Nursing.

The University of Northern Colorado Foundation is pleased to recognize the generosity of Bruce E. Hall, who provided the gifts to create this permanent fund to perpetuate excellence in the School of Nursing.